

Yukon Legislative Assembly

Box 2703, Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 2C6

January 17, 1989

Lenny Kchm P. O. Box 1414 Sonoma, California USA 95476

Well, as of today we are on the campaign trail. By the 20th of February Dear Lenny; when the voters go to the polls I will need a new pair of mocassins.

As requested, enclosed is the Report of the MacKenzie Valley Pipeline
Inquiry by Justice Thomas Berger. Mr. Berger recommended a ten year moratorium
on Yukon Indian lands which expired in 1987. The ten year moratorim provided more time for the land claims negotiations process. Mr. Berger's statement put a freeze on all development in the Yukon. We value Mr. Berger's statement and recommendations. It has been very helpful and will be in the future.

I am with you and everyone in Somoma wherever we walk. Take good care and quit smoking!!!

Lots of love,

Norma Kassi MLA -- Dld Crow